
Retrofit the  
SCS Keyless Entry System  
to the Tri-Mark  
Keyless Entry System.

The supplier of the SCS Keyless Entry 
Systems closed their doors at the end 
of 2009, original equipment parts are 
no longer available for this system. 
Winnebago Industries started using the 
Tri-Mark Systems in January of 2010. 
The intent of this article is to give you 
the information needed to convert to the 
newer system should the need arise.

Motor homes previously equipped with 
SCS Keyless Entry & Cargo Lock System 
(#151458-01-000) or Keyless Entry Only 
System (#151458-03-000), contain keyless 
systems that are no longer serviceable. 
If the module, the keypad or the key fob 
fails, a new Tri-Mark Keyless Entry System 
will need to be installed to regain full 
functionality of the system.

A Winnebago Industries dealer can look 
into this for you and order/install the 
correct components. However, if you’d like 
to investigate on your own, you can use 
our on-line parts catalog to identify which 
system is installed on your coach. Use 
the following link to access our on-line 
parts catalog; http://dealer.winnebagoind.
com/unitsearch/parts.htm. Once on the 
site you will need to select your model 
year coach and enter the last 5 digits of 
your Winnebago Industries coach serial 
number, then click on the search tab. This 
will open a window that shows all of the 
Winnebago Industries installed parts on 
your coach. You can open a new search 
box by using the ‘CTRL’ & ‘F’ key on your 
keyboard. By entering the 151458 # into 
the search box, you can identify which 
system is installed on your RV. If this 
doesn’t yield any results, try the 176367 
#, if this system is on your coach, original 
equipment parts are readily available 
through our dealer network.

The following parts are required to 
properly retrofit the Tri-mark Keyless 
Entry System as a replacement for the SCS 
systems:

#151458-01-000 Original SCS System; 
required parts are listed below.

#176367-01-000 Tri-Mark Keyless Entry & 
Cargo Lock System 

#176356-01-000 Wire Assembly Keyless 
Entry & Cargo Lock

#063912-02-000 Relay (2 required)

#151458-03-000 Original SCS System; 
required parts are listed below.

#176367-02-000 Tri-Mark Keyless Entry 
Only 

#176356-02-000 Wire Assembly Keyless 
Entry Only

Both systems include  
2 key fobs.
If equipped with an SCS keypad # 151458-
02-000, (mounted to the left of the 
entry door), you will need the Tri-Mark 
compatible keypad, order the #176367-01-
700 kit.

The #176367-01-700 kit contains the 
keypad, gasket, and wire harness. The 
wire harness plugs directly into the Tri-
Mark Keyless Entry Module. It is necessary 
to run the new wire harness from the 
control module, (mounted in the left 
front compartment), to the keypad near 
the entry door. As the new keypad is 
somewhat smaller, some painting may be 
required.

Coaches built prior to the spring of 2004 
may have an older version of the SCS 
system, 102756-01-000 or 102756-03-
000. These systems did not have the same 
connectors. The new Tri-Mark systems will 
work as replacements however the upgrade 
will require ‘hard wiring’ the components 
to existing harnesses. We recommend that 
you consult with a dealer if this level of 
service is required.
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